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	PENRITH TOWN COUNCIL


Notes of the 
Neighbourhood Development Plan Group
Held on:  Wednesday 5 April 2017
PRESENT:
	Cllr Jamie Ayres
	Penrith Town Council
	Cllr Scott Jackson
	Penrith Town Council

	Roe Baker
	CAFs
	Cllr Fiona Johnson
	Penrith Town Council

	Graham Exton
	on behalf of PACT
	Cllr Doug Lawson
	Penrith Town Council

	Paul Buckland
	QEGS
	Heather Walker
	Eden Arts

	Cllr Duncan Graham
	Penrith Town Council
	Michael Wellock
	Kirkwells


Also present: Rosalyn Richardson – Deputy Town Clerk

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from John Bodger (PACT), Chris Dunning (Cumbria Youth Alliance), Cllr Ron Kenyon (Penrith Town Council) and Stephen Williams (Churches Together)
2.
Notes of Meeting held 1 March 2017
The notes of the meeting held on 1 March 2017 were approved for publication.
3.
Planning Policy Assessment and Evidence Base Review 
MW explained that the document summarised the National Planning Policy and all available evidence and would be used as a reference for the Neighbourhood Plan.  Any planning document must be properly evidenced as the evidence base and consultation feedback will work together to scope out possible content of the Neighbourhood Plan.
Rather than review the whole document, it was suggested that those present might like to review an area that they have interest or experience in.

Population projections provide by the Office of National Statistics predict a stable population for Eden with a projected increase of 0.1% by 2039, in real terms 50 people.  In the same period the number of people aged 65+ is set to increase from 24.5% to 35.6% with fewer people of working age.

Following some discussion and given the projections concern was expressed about the actual numbers of new developments required in the Local Plan.

4.
Eden District Council – Local Plan Modifications
Cllr Fiona Johnson circulated the draft response of Penrith Town Council to the Local Plan Modification.  Following comments made by the public it was reported that in principal Penrith Town Council were content with the allocated land and future land allocations apart from the site at Raiselands and the site off Beacon Edge.  Given the proposed growth, changes in demographics and intial feedback it was felt that a policy on housing mix could be included within the Neighbourhood Plan.
There should be an emphasis of building communities not just houses ensuring green space, play areas, community facilities etc.  The Neighbourhood Plan can be used at the pre-planning stage to guide development.

Cllr Johnson explained that the response would be finalised at Penrith Town Council’s Planning Committee prior to it being submitted by the deadline.
5.
Climate Change and Sustainability

It was acknowledged that climate chane ans sustainability was a specialised area. S10 of the NPPF sets out Government expectations whilst standards of build are set through building regulations.  The Neighbourhood Plan could seek to encourage developers but could not insist on requirements over and above the standars already set as suggested in the Local Plan in ENV 5 and ENV 6.

AGREED that:

1.
RB would speak to EDC planning officers on how policies are interpreted; and

2.
a small sub group be set up comprising of Doug Lawson,Duncan Graham, John Bodger and Roe Baker to take this forward and report back to the Neighbourhood Plan Group.
6.
Initial Consultation Feedback

It was reported that the promotional film had been well received and had reached just over 9,000 people, generate discussion and bringin Neighbourhood Planning into the public eye.  The Stakeholder event for community groups had been disappointingly attended however the two public consultations at Penrith Goes Orange and at the Parish Rooms had gone well.

Information and questionnaires had been left at the Library, with questionnaires on the website and social media along with links to Survey Monkey.  The deadline is 1 May 2017.  

7.
Penrith Community Plan


Cllr Johnson introduced the Community Plan outlining the six different themed areas explaining that it had been developed after significant public consultation and that evidence from it could be used as additional evidence for the Neighbourhood Plan.

8.
Next Meeting


AGREED that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 10 May at 4.30pm and would include the following agenda items:


a)
Summary of consultation feedback


b)
Scope key issues to address in the Neighbourhood Plan
The meeting closed at 6.00pm.

………………………………………………………………………………
Chairman
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